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| have the honor to deliver this statement on behalf of the Group of 77 and China.
Co-facilitators,

We would first like to address some procedural matters before referring to the substanti
al issues for the four sessions of the First consultations of the preparatory process of th

e third international conference on Financing for Development.

FRAMEWORK

Regarding the framework, the Group wants to stress that the discussions that will lead t
o the Outcome of the Conference should be built on the Monterrey Consensus, althoug

h it is our view that the Third Conference will not only be a review of Monterrey.

In this regard, the Group views that updating of the Monterrey framework could take into
consideration other inputs besides the Report of the Committee of Experts on Sustaina

ble Development Finance, such as the results of the regional commission consultations.

We need this conference to contribute to the post-2015development agenda; the contou
rs of the agenda have already been decided with the SDGs and its targets in a balanced
manner, and constitutes the nucleus of the agenda, with that in mind, the conceptual fr
amework should be in line with the proposed SDGs and targets

Additionally, we need to further consider some new concepts and terminology that are p
resented in this concept papers that have not yet been reviewed or discussed and there

IS no consensus on their meaning. For example the concept of global public goods.



GLOBAL CONTEXT

Regarding the First issue that is the subject of today’s session, the global context, the G
roup stresses the fact that the crisis is not yet over, the effects are still being felt in devel

oping countries. The global context may have changed but it did not change enough.

The problem of poverty still remains. The Group believes that the overall objective of thi
S process is eradicating poverty and achieving sustainable development. The difference
between the North and the South still remains, and it is a fact that the income gap is mo

re than it was 30 years ago.

In that regard, the Group believes that the focus of the conference should be in the inter

national context and not in the national one.

DOMESTIC PUBLIC FINANCE

Regarding Domestic Public Finance, the Group believes that the efforts in the UN shoul
d be focus on the aspects of international cooperation, and that there should be a balan
ce mobilization of national resources but with a concentration on the international resour
ces, because there is still a significant difference and a gap between incomes of develo
ped and developing countries.

INTERNATIONAL PUBLIC FINANCE, INCL UDING OFFICIAL DEVELOPMENT ASSI
STANCE (ODA)

Official Development Assistance (ODA) remains a critical resource, particularly for the le
ast developed countries, but its value has been severely undermined by failures to fulfil t
he commitment of 0.7% for Developing Countries and the 0.15 to 0.20% to least develo

ped countries and that is the reason why many MDGs have not been able to be fulfilled.



There is need to take into account that carryover on ODA has not been yet disbursed, a



